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October 2, 2023 

Murray PACT Meeting 

5:00pm – 6:30pm 

 

October 12, 2023 

Family/Teacher Conferences 

4:00pm – 7:00pm 

 

October 17, 2023 

Family/Teacher Conferences 

4:00pm – 7:00pm 

 

October 19-20, 2023 

No School – State-wide Teacher 

Meetings 

 

October 23, 2023 

Murray PTO Meeting 

6:00pm – 7:15pm 

 

October 25, 2023 

Picture Retakes 
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Together may we give our children the roots to grow and the wings to fly.   
Author unknown 

 

Family teacher conferences are approaching and now is the perfect time to have that check-in 
with your students about their progress.  When families and educators are able to partner, we 
create the highest odds for success when supporting our young Pilots through their middle 
school career.  For those of you that have ever interacted with me in person, you know that I 
am someone who would rather engage with people in person rather than be online or over the 
phone.  Conferences are an opportunity to have that 1 on 1 time with your child’s teachers 
and strengthen that partnership.  Some strong strategies to ensure a productive conference 
are to be prepared, engage all voices and follow up. 
Be prepared - Review grades, attendance, behavior, personal goals etc. with your child.  Co-
create with your student, questions and potential opportunities for partnering with your 
teachers.  This will help to create a productive dialogue and allow the teacher to see the vision 
your family has for your child. 
 

Engage all voices - What I mean by this is that we MUST include the student.  Having the 
student present at the table is critical so that no messages or perspectives are missed and 
everyone is getting the same message.  It also reinforces the fact that that education is a 
partnership and it takes all parties engaging to make it work well. 
 

Follow Up - Conferences shouldn’t be an isolated event.  Oftentimes with conferences, clarity 
is provided around questions, goals are set, expectations are reviewed and plans are created 
either to support or to maintain depending on where your child is at.  Having those follow up 
conversations with your child and reaching out to teachers when you have questions is key.  
Students need to see and know that working to achieve goals actually takes work, continuous 
monitoring, support from those around us and see that achievement doesn’t happen 
immediately.  This is also a life skill. 
 

We hope to see you all at conferences beginning on October 12.  Please be sure to submit 
your forms or reach out to Ms. Folkema if you have questions. 

 
Celebrations: 
#Pilotprops of the week! Ms. Pfeiffer would like to celebrate Landon Williams-Newkirk. 
Landon helped encourage other students to volunteer to read aloud in class, telling the class 
"You don't have to be scared to read, everybody makes mistakes, it's part of life." Amazing 
advice! 
#Pilotprops of the week! Ms. Stedje would like to celebrate Quayshon Robertson. Shout out 
to Quayshon for going above and beyond to push himself as a powerful writer, an engaged 
learner, and a helpful community member. Strong start to the year! Go Pilots! 
#Pilotprops of the week! Murray would like to celebrate educator Shana Lee for being 
selected by the US Dept. of State for a prestigious English Teaching Fellowship in S. Africa. 
We are so very proud of her being chosen for this opportunity and wish her the very best. 
@ECAatState 
 
Your Co-Pilot, 

 
Jamin McKenzie 

Principal, Murray Middle School 
 

https://twitter.com/hashtag/Pilotprops?src=hashtag_click&ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%7Ctwcamp%5Eembeddedtimeline%7Ctwterm%5Escreen-name%3AMurrayMS_SPPS%7Ctwcon%5Es1_c14
https://twitter.com/hashtag/Pilotprops?src=hashtag_click&ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%7Ctwcamp%5Eembeddedtimeline%7Ctwterm%5Escreen-name%3AMurrayMS_SPPS%7Ctwcon%5Es1_c14
https://twitter.com/hashtag/Pilotprops?src=hashtag_click&ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%7Ctwcamp%5Eembeddedtimeline%7Ctwterm%5Escreen-name%3AMurrayMS_SPPS%7Ctwcon%5Es1_c14
https://twitter.com/ECAatState?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%7Ctwcamp%5Eembeddedtimeline%7Ctwterm%5Escreen-name%3AMurrayMS_SPPS%7Ctwcon%5Es1_c14
https://twitter.com/ECAatState?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%7Ctwcamp%5Eembeddedtimeline%7Ctwterm%5Escreen-name%3AMurrayMS_SPPS%7Ctwcon%5Es1_c14


  

 

Sixth Grade 
 

English with Ms. Stedje: 
From 6th grade! 
 
Readers Workshop started the year 
strong by learning how to strengthen 
our reading lives, choosing 'Just 
Right' books, tracking our reading 
rates, and creating goals, as well as 
visiting our Murray library! We will dig 
into A Deep Study of Character to 
analyze our characters and how they 
are affected by things like the setting 
and others.  
 
In Writers Workshop, students are 
getting to know each other through 
poetry and Biographical poems.  We 
are also mining our lives for stories 
and memories we can tell others as 
we prepare for our Personal 
Narrative unit.  
 
Ask your student about their chosen 
book or personal stories.  
 
Math with Mr. Klemme: 
In Mr. Klemme's Math 6 classes we 
have begun our work in a Modern 
Classroom.  The lessons and work 
are all online.  Students work their 
way through examples, notes, and 
practice problems via Schoology.  
Once they've practiced the skill they 
get to take a Mastery Check to test 
on that skill.  Then students can 
either revise their work and try the 
skill again or they can move on to the 
next lesson in the Unit.  Our first unit 
is about Prime Factorization, 
Factors, Multiples, and Exponents. 
 
Minnesota Studies with Ms. 
Atchison and Ms. Pfeiffer: 
Social studies in 6th grade is 
Minnesota Studies. We start the year 
learning about why people move to 
Minnesota and Minnesota today. We 
will then learn about the geography 
of Minnesota, and how the 
landscape and our environment 
make our state very unique. We use 
the Northern Lights curriculum 
developed by the Minnesota 
Historical Society.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Science with Ms. Crowley: 
We are excited to welcome our 
students to the new year in the 
Murray science department. This 
past week in 6th and 8th grade Earth 
science, we have been working on 
how to think like a scientist. Students 
learned how to be safe in a lab 
setting and some classes even had a 
guest speaker teach them about lab 
safety. Students are now working on 
other skills like making inferences 
based on qualitative and quantitative 
observations. We look forward to a 
great year. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Seventh Grade 
 

Social Studies with Ms. Newman 
and Ms. Atchison: 
In American Studies, 7th graders 
have begun thinking and doing the 
work of historians. We have been 
focusing on what history is, why it is 
important, and which stories are 
being told. Currently, we are studying 
the US Civil War and exploring 
multiple perspectives as we learn. 
Our goals for the year include 
understanding absent narratives, 
multiple perspectives, researching 
primary and secondary sources to 
learn what happened and its impact 
on us today. 

 
Eighth Grade 

 
Social Studies with Mr. Kareem: 
The 8th grade Global Studies classes 
are working on 'Tools' that 
geographers use in their study of 
Earth and its people, such as maps. 
Students are learning the difference 
between political and physical maps. 
This week they are focusing 
especially on physical maps and the 
landforms and waterways that can 
be identified with them. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 



  

Staff Spotlight 

 
 
Hello, my name is Maria Flores and I 
am the Lead Clerk here at Murray 
Middle School. I have been in the St. 
Paul Public School District for 15 
years. I worked at Murray Middle 
School for 6 years before going into 
Human Resources. I learned my 
passion is working with students and 
families which brought me back to 
Murray. I have worked with 
Elementary, Middle, and High school 
students, but Middle school students 
are my favorite to work with. I am 
super excited to be a part of the 
Murray Team and Community. 
 
I have two sons, one is 16 years old, 
in 11th grade and the other is 14 years 
old, in 9th grade. They are both high 
school athletes; I enjoy spending my 
time watching them play their sports. 
 
In my spare time, I love to spend time 
with family and friends. A couple of fun 
facts is that I love to sing and I love to 
travel. My favorite place to visit is 
Texas. 
 
I am also lucky enough to be Bi-
Lingual in Spanish and love using my 
skill to help our students and families. 
 
I am looking forward to a great new 
school year.  Go Pilots! 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Staff Spotlight 

 
 
Hello, my name is Adriana Cruz- 
Trevino. I am the attendance clerk in 
the main office. This is my fifth year 
here at Murray. My favorite part of 
being at Murray is getting to know 
our students and families.  Seeing 
our student’s smiles always 
brightens my day. 
 
I have a beautiful third grader who is 
a ball of living energy. I am an RNA, 
a registered nursing assistant. This 
allows me to take care of veterans 
during the holidays and summer. I 
am fluent in Spanish and I love to 
listen to music in Spanish. 
 
Fun fact about me. I have a tortoise.  
 
I like to spend my spare time with my 
daughter watching cartoons or going 
to the store and running errands. 
 
Please reach out with any Murray 
questions you may have. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EVERY MEAL 
 
Please fill out our QR Code or this 
link if you are interested in getting 
items from the Murray food pantry 
sponsored by Every Meal. 
Link: https://forms.gle/Uu7GTHWuT
CiZgZ9b9. We have food available at 
Murray for students to pick up at the 
end of the day on Fridays. It is in our 
Food pantry - see Google Form for 
more info. Please write down your 
name, your contact information, and 
which items you'd be interested in 
your student picking up each week. 
Students will take these items home 
in their backpacks.  
Contact Justine Reverman 
(justine.revermann@spps.org or 
651-744-7130) or Lisa Engelstad 
(lisa.engelstad@spps.org or 651-
744-2397). You can reach out to us 
to schedule an appointment to pick 
up some food items. 

 
 
 

https://forms.gle/Uu7GTHWuTCiZgZ9b9
https://forms.gle/Uu7GTHWuTCiZgZ9b9


  

 

Counselor’s Corner 
 
Hello! 
 
It is hard to believe that it is the end of September already! As we end September and head into October (National Bullying 
Prevention Month!), School Counselors will be going into classes to present Core Counseling Curriculum lessons. For 
Quarter 1, the focus will be on Bullying Prevention and Mental Health for grades 6-8. Grade 6 lessons will be in Writer’s 
Workshop and Grades 7-8 will be in Global Studies classes. Additionally, 6th grade will be receiving a lesson regarding their 
Personal Learning Plan during their MN Studies classes. 
 
When talking about Bullying Prevention and Mental Health, some of the classroom discussions can include some sensitive 
content. Some students in past years have brought up depression and suicide as a result of bullying. The topic of 
cyberbullying through Social Media sites has also been brought up. We would encourage you to have open discussions 
with your children asking them what they learned and if you notice that they are appearing impacted by the discussion in 
class, please don’t hesitate to reach out to your child’s School Counselor; Please also speak with your child about why it is  
important to be kind to each other and why bullying is never okay. 
 
If you do have a child who has Mental Health concerns, we also have a therapist (Fatima Mohamed) who partners with us 
through Change Inc. 
Please contact your child’s School Counselor if you are interested in having them make a referral to have the therap ist call 
you. 
 
Eighth graders will also be having a Goal Setting meeting with their School Counselor as a part of their Personal Learning 
Plan. 
 
Finally, if you are interested in getting food from the Food Pantry sponsored by Every Meal during October conferences, 
please reach out to your child’s School Counselor for an appointment. 
 
Murray School Counselors, 
 
Justine Revermann (Student last names A-L) justine.revermann@spps.org  651-744-7130 
Lisa Engelstad (Student last names M-Z) lisa.engelstad@spps.org  651-744-2397 

mailto:justine.revermann@spps.org
mailto:lisa.engelstad@spps.org


  

 
 
 

 
 
Registration for Flipside session 1 will be live Monday September 18th, here and in person in the office! Sorry for the delay. 
 
The Flipside afterschool program at Murray Middle will begin Monday 10/9/23! 
 
Monday – Thursday:  3:00 – 5:00  
 
Flipside provides Murray students with a variety of classes that offer academic support as well as enrichment activities.  
Flipside also provides students with an afterschool snack. The goal of Flipside is to provide our students with opportunities to 
explore and discover their passion in a safe, structured, and supportive environment. 
 
Flipside will have two sessions during the year, 10/9/23 – 1/25/24 and 1/29/24 – 5/09/24.  
 
Please reach out with any questions! 
 
Abby Adegeye  
Flipside Coordinator 
651-774-3189  abiola.adegeye@spps.org 
 

News from the Library 
Hello Murray families; 
 
I am Ms. Decourt, Murray’s school librarian. The library has been very busy and bustling this September! It is great to see 
so many readers and students that are excited to learn!  

 
A word about our collection: 
 
Kids come to middle school at different developmental stages, with different backgrounds and experiences that have shaped 
their lives, so I need to provide books for all of them. They need to see themselves in the books they read, which can 
sometimes be a light letting them know they are not alone. It is my hope that our students will develop a love of reading and 
find comfort in books for entertainment and informational purposes. The perfect book for a young sixth grader is not usually 
going to be the same book that fits an eighth grader. I have multiple copies of multiple titles so if you would like to read a book 
along with your student or have them read with a friend that can be arranged. I am also here to help with reading apps such as 
Libby and MackinVia. Libby is a cooperative effort with the St. Paul Public Library to get eBooks on student iPads. MackinVia is 
the e-book collection provided by the school district. 

 
Could we use donations?  
 
In the form of books, rarely. Unless you are buying a copy for us that has been lost. Due to collection development policies I 
cannot put just any book in the library. Can we use donations in the form of monies? Yes. That is always welcome. Many of our 
titles, especially the most popular ones, sometimes do not get returned or often get lost because of the process of kids learning 
responsibility. That is normal and to be expected, although we encourage kids to try really hard to return books.. There are no 
fines anymore and the public library is also moving away from that practice. In order for equity it is the role of public education 
to expose the students to engaging reading materials. If some go missing that is considered normal. It does prevent others 
from reading them however, and so we ask that you please return books from Murray if you find them. I have not been sending 
overdue notices because I like to be more positive, so families and students are not hesitant to use the library. We are 
attempting to remind families to return the books so they may be enjoyed by others, over and over, which is the great thing 
about libraries! 
 

Peace, 
 
Elizabeth Decourt (she/her) 
Librarian 651-744-5325 
Murray Middle School 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

https://forms.gle/F8zKhNYedZNVRn9P6
mailto:abiola.adegeye@spps.org


  

 
 



  

 



  

 



  

 
 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


